
 
 
 
 

 
 
April 10, 2015 
 
 
 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
Ms. Barcy McNeal, Secretary 
Docketing Division 
180 East Broad St., 11th Floor 
Columbus, OH  43215 
 
 
RE:  Case No. 05-376-EL-UNC 
 
 
Dear Secretary McNeal: 
 
Pursuant to Section 1.b of the Stipulation and Recommendation 
date December 22, 2014 in the above-referenced matter, Ohio 
Partners for Affordable Energy (“OPAE”) notices the Public Utilities 
Commission of Ohio that OPAE has received the funds specified in 
the Stipulation and Recommendation approved by the Commission.  
The funds have been distributed to thirty-six member agencies to 
further their charitable purposes. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/S/ David C. Rinebolt 
Executive Director and Counsel 

 
Joseph Devany, Chair 
Ohio Heartland C.A.C. 
 
John Sarver, Vice-Chair 
Cleveland Housing Network 
 
Dora Tharp, Treasurer 
Neighborhood Housing  
Services of Toledo 
 
Michael Smalz, Secretary 
Ohio Poverty Law Center 
 
David Shea 
C.A.C. of Portage County  
 
David Brightbill 
CAP of Washington-Morgan 
Counties 
 
Phil Cole 
Ohio Association of Community 
Action Agencies 
 
Nicole Peoples 
Corporation for Ohio Appalachian 
Development 
 
Terry Boehm 
LEADS 
 
Michele Lucas  
Harcatus Tri-County Community 
Action Organization 
 
Robert Given 
Cuyahoga County Department of 
Development 
 
Terry Jacobs 
W.S.O.S Community Action 
 
Steve Sturgill 
C.A.O. of Scioto County 
 
Kim Parker 
Stark County Community Action 
Agency 
 
Anita Maldonado 
IMPACT Community Action 
 
David C. Rinebolt 
Executive Director & Counsel 
 
Cynthia S. Collins 
Fiscal Manager 
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